The Hon Peter Garrett  MP 

Minister for Environment, Heritage  and  The Arts

Suite MG 40
Parliament House
Canberra ACT 2600 

EPBC Act - Reference 2008/4551 Tillegra Dam

Dear Minister Garrett

We write to you to express our ongoing concern regarding Hunter Water Corporation’s (HWC) EPBC Referral in relation to the proposed Tillegra Dam. 

We understand that your Department is yet to make a decision regarding this proposal, so once again urge you to take notice of the many submissions already lodged with your Department, countering HWCs poor rationale and data collection.  

HWC has failed to prove in their referral that the building of the proposed Tillegra Dam should not trigger the EPBC Act (1999).  Data collection is flimsy, taken over an extremely short duration, and can easily be refuted.  Indeed, the HWC Referral has been described by many experts as ‘a data free zone filled with simplistic assumptions and generalisations’ 
A number of species listed as endangered under the EPBC Act such as the Spotted-tailed Quoll (observed in the last 12 months), Regent Honeyeater and Swift Parrot have known habitat in the proposed inundation area.  Given that the EPBC Act is there to protect vulnerable and endangered species, and given that Australia has one of the worse records of biodiversity loss in the world, there should be a Federally based independent review of HWCs proposal. 

Also requiring independent investigation are the effects on: the migratory birds protected under the Japanese and Chinese Migratory Bird Treaties; the Barrington Tops National Park, in which the Williams River originates; the World Heritage listed Gondwana Rainforest; and the Ramsar Wetlands.

The Williams River has been described as the healthiest river in the Hunter, and possibly NSW.  The storage of an additional 450,000 million litres from the Hunter Catchment will have a cumulative impact on loss of freshwater to the Hunter Estuary.

Under the Burra Charter, Heritage should also be applied to halt the relocation/removal of the public cemetery and burial sites. 

Hunter Water Corporation and the NSW Government have not been honest with the public over the decision to build Tillegra Dam.  Papers subpoenaed by the NSW Upper House on 17 December have clearly shown that there were no planning documents signalling Tillegra as the best option for long term water supply for the Hunter.  Also revealed was a planning document based on the selling of water to the Sydney network.  This totally debunks HWCs principal rationale for the EPBC Referral, which was: the need to improve drought security for existing customers in the lower Hunter region. 

The Federal Government should intervene and deem the HWC proposal a controlled action. The Precautionary Principle internationally recognised in Ecologically Sustainable Development Principles should also be applied.
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